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TO ALL ISSF MEMBER FEDERATIONS 

 

Dear Friends: 

In strict compliance  with the health directives imposed by the Italian Government, CONI and the ISSF 
sport protocols, and with the aim of organizing a COVID FREE event with the maximum attention to 
the health of Athletes, Officials and all those who physically participate in the event, the LOC of the 4th 
round of the ISSF World Cup shotgun which will take place  in Lonato from 7 to 17 May, thanks to the 
support and involvement of our fitters, has  managed to obtain very advantageous conditions for 
setting up a village of tensile structures, and we would like to propose to the Federations that will be 
present at the Venue, the possibility of having a private gazebo for moments of relaxation  of their 
athletes, in order to avoid crowding areas within the common structure which, even if equipped with 
dividing walls, would have common accesses and passage corridors. 

One of the main purposes is to limit as much as possible common areas where mass  gatherings 
could be created.    

Access to the Venue will be monitored by thermo-scanners.  Numerous sanity gel distributors (several 
of which are already installed) will be placed in many points of the shooting complex and, for those 
without, protective devices like masks, gloves, etc. will be available. 

For this reason we would like to propose to the Federations the possibility of having a private tended 
structure with a surface area of 25 square meters (5 x 5) complete with flooring, table, benches and 
electrical connection, for the duration of the event, at the cost of EUR 1.500,00 taxes included. 

In our opinion this would be the best solution to protect the health of all participants, even considering 
the recent presence of new variants of the virus not yet well diagnosed through rapid tests. Naturally, 
as required by ISSF Rules, for the Federations not interested in our proposal, the LOC will guarantee 
a common relaxation area.  

Looking forward to giving you all the warmest welcome, 

Yours Sincerely, 

Ivan Carella 

President of the Organizing Committee 

 

	

     
 
Lonato, 9th Feb. 2021 
 
	


